Minutes of the CCW Meeting held August 21, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President Elaine Sneeringer at 6:30 pm followed by the Opening Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance: Elaine Sneeringer, Jo Spigler, Ginny Shockey, Carmen Krawczak, Peg Wagaman, Kathy Fry, Lucy Ivins, Colleen McManus, Murf Fath, Sue Miller, Fran Olson

Minutes of July meeting were emailed by Peg Wagaman and approved with one correction. Carmen Krawczak's name was added to the attendance list.

Treasurer's Report by Ginny Shockey

Ginny Shockey reported the following balances:

Beginning balance: \$3,503.21

Income: \$0.00

Expenses: Donation for school basketball hoops \$1,000

Ending Balance: \$2,503.21

Peg Wagaman read a letter from Lindsay Salmon and Lesley Quesada thanking the CCW for the \$1,000 donation to go towards new basketball hoops for the school.

Old Business

- Women's Retreat: Plans for the retreat on Sept. 7 with Karen Bruskewicz were finalized. Peg Wagaman reported that so far she has received ten registrations. Flyers were included in our church bulletin and notices were sent to other parishes. Catering will be provided by the Blue Heron restaurant. Peg and Sue will select the menu. A motion was made and approved to give Karen a check for \$250. We will also have a basket available for a goodwill offering from the attendees to help offset this expense. Set up for the retreat will take place Friday Sept. 6 at 6:30 pm and Saturday morning at 10 am. The location will be decided upon once the final attendance number is received.
- -Craft Show: Peg reported that 10 vendor tables have been reserved so far. We decided to assess the items to be sold at the CCW table at our October meeting. Set up for the show will be Friday evening, Nov. 1 with time TBD.
- -Pizza for New Hope Shelter: CCW will be providing pizza, salad, dessert, drinks and paper products on Tuesday, Sept. 24. Murf offered to pick up the pizzas again this year. Kathy offered to pick up drinks and to help serve.

New Business

- -National CCW 100th Anniversary: Elaine shared a letter she received which suggested that each CCW chapter consider a donation to the National CCW Endowment Fund in honor of the anniversary. We decided not to make a decision at this time.
- -Support Our Seminarians: Elaine shared a letter she received from SOS (Support Our Seminarians) requesting a donation. We decided not to make a decision at this time.
- -Seven Sisters Apostolate: Carmen told us about a new apostolate that she has introduced at St. Andrew's which provides one hour of prayer each day, every day of the week, for the office of our priest. Ideally these prayers are offered in front of the Blessed Sacrament or Tabernacle when possible. Carmen has received commitments from seven women in our parish plus two subs to participate in this apostolate.
- -Donation Ideas for Church Ministries: In order to compile a list for fundraising goals for CCW, Sue Miller reached out to several church ministries to determine their needs and wishes. She reported that the sacristans would like

Minutes of the CCW Meeting held August 21, 2019 (cont'd)

to have new purificators, corporals and a paten for serving the choir. A motion was made and approved to donate the necessary funds for those items once we know the actual cost. In the future, they would also like to have a special purificator and corporal to be used only when the Bishop comes to celebrate mass. Sue and Peg will inquire about those details.

Kathy Bourdeau, Music Director, suggested a donation to the school music program. Sue will contact the music teacher and inquire about their needs.

-Deacon Ordination: CCW will assist with the parish celebration for Mike McGovern's ordination next year. Sue Miller will be organizer.

Closing -

Sue led a closing prayer.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 18, 2019.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Fry